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Rick Daniel requested an audience with the Board, due to concerns regarding TWIA status.  
Roadrunner has concerns that TWIA’s insistence upon going to Appraisal at such an early stage 
indicates an inability to reach full policy limits.  This would potentially create for Roadrunner an 
inability to make a profit.  Were no further funds to be collected, they are potentially facing a loss. 
 
Roadrunner's Requests: 
 
        a)  A renegotiation of Contract to a guaranteed minimum. 
        b) A reset of scopes provided owners - to be replaced with TWIA's actual interior scope 
        c) To continue work, focusing mainly on the 8 Resident Owner Units in 100-700.   

Additionally, RR will carry as much as possible over next few weeks while waiting for 
draws, invoicing once it becomes necessary  

 
Key Allegro's Response: 
 
On A)   While maxing out claim was always a goal, we all knew there was never a guarantee.  The 
job has certainly evolved, bringing reasonable expectations to successful attainment of full limits -
resulting in the higher final estimates for Roadrunner.  The proposed figure of $13.2 emerged from 
that conversation based on the following:   
            1)  We reach Full Limits 
            2) As is standard practice; Payment to PA, Manager and Attorney are deducted of the top 
from Insurance Payout. 
            3) Funds for canal cleaning, pool, maintenance shed, etc., not to be performed by 
Roadrunner would be deducted 
            4) Roadrunner Agreed to absorb Deductible (between $100-120k) 
 
            As it stands, this math still works and there is no legitimate impediment to a $13.2 
million payout goal.  Though TWIA has attempted some new twists to the old game, our 
position and their liabilities have not changed.  The Board will seek the advice of Attorney 
and respond.  Any revisions of contract will include clarification/revisions to agreement 
which include Key Allegro's expectations.    
 
Rick left the call.  Discussion: 
 
KACA position on "Concern A": 
 
            1)   Conversations regarding potential RRR shortfalls will include all available project 
income, not simply insurance proceeds.  
 
            2) Roadrunner will be fiscally liable off the top for all job costs related to inefficiency and 
loss.  Such as inaccurate Change Order/Redline/Other directives creating added corrective 
expenses.  Also, property which was to be reinstalled but was instead broken, stolen or discarded -  



such as counter tops, fixtures, etc.  Any items discarded in opposition to initial TWIA allowance, 
such as cabinets, without the necessary chain of evidence to successfully revise supplemental and 
thus receive payment.  
 
            3)  Concessions to Allowances for Owners without insurance based cause - such as tile 
flooring allowance granted by Stephanie Brown for Unit ***  without having met parameters 
necessary to obtain coverage - will no longer be made without prior written agreement from KACA.  
These concessions will not count against the general Association ledger – they will be deducted from 
any anticipated minimum.     
 
 
KACA Position on “Concern B”: 
 

This is a non-starter.  The Policy, including Rider for Owner Improvements, promises 
replacement of any damaged property, excluding personal.  TWIA's initial estimate, which they have 
steadfastly refused to correct, gave vastly different and inaccurate real property estimates/funding to 
"like" condos.  As Condo law demands even application of benefit for all owners, we cannot 
legitimately utilize TWIA’s figures.    
 
                
KACA Position on “Concern C”: 
 

Delayed funding is a fully anticipated part of this industry.  Roadrunner has not only assured 
Key Allegro on several occasions these payout delays are anticipated and will not slow or stop work, 
but has stated openly their  financial security  grants the ability to carry through those "dry spells".  
This was presented as one reason to choose Roadrunner over other General Contractors.  We 
agreed. 
 
            The wording of the request leaves too much to interpretation.  We had already agreed to 
focus on returning the on-site owners home by December 31, this reduces that expectation to only 
those in 100-700.  As there is no other option than to reduce this goal to only those owners, we 
accept.  This does not by any means signal agreement to halt forward motion in 800-1400, which 
Bobby has assured Gayle was not the intent and would not occur.  Simply clarifying, work scheduled 
prior to appraisal concerns will continue.       
 
            We understand Roadrunner is focused on the larger concern of NO further funding - 
leaving us with a $5 million shortfall, as opposed to the industry standard "dry spell".  With all 
empirical evidence to hand, this is neither likely or a reasonable assumption.   
 
Roadrunner has had - and we have openly shared - insurance information from the beginning.  Per 
current written and verbal agreement with TWIA - and upon the opinions of the PA and Attorney, 
we can be reasonably confident in the following: 
                 

a) We have been informed directly by TWIA that none of the ICC ($3.1 million) coverage 
is in consideration for appraisal.  Roadrunner must offer timely assistance with any and 
all new ICC expenditures to get and keep these funds flowing.  We will make every effort 
to ensure currently due begins arriving as soon as proper information is provided by 
Roadrunner.  Deidra and Jeff will assist.   



b) Approximately 1.1-1.5 million does not meet the standard for appraisal.  Specific 
items (miscellaneous throughout) have already been approved in writing by TWIA.  TWIA 
has paid percentages of most - but not 100%.  These funds are due, we will not willingly 
consent to their addition to disputed funds which ARE applicable to appraisal.  Deidra and 
Jeff will spearhead this issue.   

 
c) The remaining approximately 1.2-1.5 million will likely end up in appraisal.  We all 
expected it.  That issue will be pressed immediately upon receipt of the list of items for 
which TWIA will require appraisal.   In not waiting to invoke appraisal on these items, 
resolution should be attainable reasonably close to depletion of above funding.   

 
 
            We will make every effort to restart cash flow as soon as possible.  We will continue, 
with Roadrunner assistance on ICC, to push for consistent cash flow until these are 
depleted.  This represents enough funding (approximately $4.2 million), to carry us to the 
end of the job.  We will begin at the earliest possibility and vigorously pursue the remaining 
funding necessary from appraisal until a final answer is received.  We have been told this 
process averages 4 months.   
 
            Our Requirements: 
 
            1)  Delays in current rebuild efforts are not acceptable.    
            2)  An accounting of project to date must be supplied 
            3)  Actual invoices will be required - no "draws" will be accepted or paid  
            4)  A Project Calendar will be created.  Deadlines will be set and kept  
            5)  Barring mutually agreed reasonable cause, failure to meet deadlines will result in pay-out  
      reductions.   
            6)  Pay-out reductions will be agreed upon setting Project Calendar.    
            7)  The front line of fiscally efficient and successful Site Scheduling is Change  

Orders/Redlines.  Their timeliness and accuracy are to be vastly improved, beginning           
immediately.  

8)  Organization of site subs are to become a direct result of provision of timely and accurate     
     Change Orders/Redlines - ie: we will no longer schedule electricians before framers, etc.  

       
 
Gayle was directed to follow through with Jeff Zane, Deidra Muchmore and Bobby Daniel as is 
required to resolve all noted questions.  She will report to the Board as information becomes 
available. 
 
Meeting adjourned to December 12, 2018 @ 10:00 a.m. 


